
PC/PS PTO Minutes 
November 3, 2016  

Pauline South Library 5:30 
 

1. Call to order (Gary Knoles, President – Shadow/Vice President – Mark Thiel) 
2. Principals’ Reports –  

• Mr. Hageman – PC – Great attendance at PT Conferences – some classrooms even at 100%; thank you 
to Sheila and Julie for the outstanding job feeding teachers for conference; last month we had our first 
Site Council meeting with a great group – about 20 parents and 10 teachers with great discussion 
regarding what parents would like to know more about for our schools, one idea that came up several 
times was what are the school doing to meet the social-emotional needs of our students? Our district’s 
long range plan includes being intentional about students’ social/emotional needs; principals are working 
with Topeka Roadrunners to set up a Pauline Schools evening in December 

• Mr. Holman – PS – 94.8% attendance at PT Conferences; thanks to Deanna for providing meals for 
teachers during conferences; October 28 Scott Novosel came and gave a motivational presentation to the 
students  

 

3. Treasurer’s Report (Deanna Hutsen/Shadow – open) – see report 
 

4. T-Shirt Sales Report (Kristi Ditmer/Shadow – open) 
• Order went out this week – Due on Wednesday the 16th  
• Will have tables to sell shirts at Thanksgiving lunches  

 
5. Box Tops (PC – Laura Knudtsen/Shadow – open & PS – Brandy Lane/No shadow necessary)  

• Submission 11/1 
• PC – $282.00 
• PS – $280.00 

 
6. Parent-Teacher Conference Meals (PC – Sheila Coons/ PS – Deanna Hutsen – shadows open) 

• Teachers all say THANK YOU!! 
 

7. Family Food Nights (Sheila Coons/Shadow – open)  
• October 25th – Planet Sub $214.71 
• November 29th – Jason’s Deli (25% - must have flyer) 
 

8. Family Fun Night (Bronwen Hamer/Shadow – open) – FFN is at Pauline Central on Friday, April 28, 2017 
• Western theme 

 
9. Volunteers – Babysitting – Halle Robinett and Camryn Plemons 

 
10. Fundraiser Report (Mark Thiel/Shadow – open) 

• Discussed winter fundraiser and potential fundraiser chair – Mr. Holman will follow-up 
 

11. New Business 
• PTO Banners – with space for next meeting – get information from Mark (3’ x 5’) 
• Chili Supper BINGO Night – January 27 – Details to follow 

o Joy Truax, Deanna Hutsen, Brandy Lane 
 
Adjourned – 6:35 


